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THE EIGHTEENTH SUMMER MEETING OF THE 
AMERICAN MATHEMATICAL SOCIETY. 

THE eighteenth summer meeting of the Society was held 
at Vassar College on Tuesday and Wednesday, September 
12-13, 1911, extending through two sessions on Tuesday and 
a morning session on Wednesday. The attendance included 
the following thirty-two members: 

Dr. R. C. Archibald, Dr. F. W. Beal, Dr. Elizabeth R. 
Bennett, Professor G. D. Birkhoff, Professor Joseph Bowden, 
Professor W. G. Bullard, Dr. H. T. Burgess, Professor F. N. 
Cole, Professor L. L. Conant, Dr. Elizabeth B. Cowley, Mr. 
E. P. R. Duval, Professor L. P. Eisenhart, Professor T. S. 
Fiske, Mr. Meyer Gaba, Miss Ida Griffiths, Dr. W. A. Hurwitz, 
Professor C. J. Keyser, Professor W. R. Longley, Professor 
J. H. Maclagan-Wedderburn, Professor G. A. Miller, Dr. 
H. H. Mitchell, Professor G. D. Olds, Professor Arthur Ranum, 
Dr. J. E. Rowe, Professor C. H. Sisam, Professor A. W. Smith, 
Professor Virgil Snyder, Professor E. B. Van Vleck, Professor 
Oswald Veblen, Professor A. G. Webster, Professor H. S. White, 
Professor J. W. Young. 

Ex-Presidents T. S. Fiske and H. S. White occupied the 
chair at the several sessions. The Council announced the 
election of the following persons to membership in the Society: 
Professor Frederick Anderegg, Oberlin College; Dr. C. E. Brooks, 
Northwestern University; Mr. G. G. Brower, Cascadilla School; 
Mr. W. C. Graustein, Harvard University; Dr. Dunham Jack­
son, Harvard University; Mr. W. V. Lovitt, University of 
Washington; Mr. J. C. Ray worth, Washington University; 
Mr. L. L. Smail, University of Washington; Dr. E. B. Stouffer, 
University of Illinois; Dr. S. E. Urner, University of Wis­
consin; Professor J. N. Van der Vries, University of Kansas; 
Mr. C. W. Wester, University of Washington. Twelve ap­
plications for membership in the Society were received. 

On both days of the meeting luncheon was served in the 
College buildings. On Tuesday evening twenty-nine of the 
members gathered at the customary informal dinner, at the 
close of which Professor Birkhoff spoke briefly on Moore's 
general analysis and Professor Webster on wider views in 
mathematics and physics. Wednesday afternoon was devoted 


